
 
   

 

January 2020 Rollin’ Oldies Newsletter 

Cruises, Shows, and Activities 
By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley 
 
January 
Jan 24   Friday dinner @ Cascade BBQ 
in Corvallis 5pm, 2575 NW Kings Blvd 
 
Jan 28   NWDRA Hi-Performance Auto 
Swap Meet, Clark County Event Center, 
Exit 9 on I-5, Ridgefield, WA.  $10 
 
Jan 28   Club Board Mtg @ Don & Ruth 
Hammer's Home, 6pm, 723 E Milton St, 
Lebanon 
 
Jan 31   Friday dinner @ Ixtapa in 
Lebanon, 5pm 
 
February 
Feb 04   Car Club Meeting, 7pm, Valentine 
brown bag drawing 
 
Feb 15  Left Coast Shabang car show, Oregon 
State Fairgrounds, Salem.  Move-in Friday 
Feb. 14.  
 
Feb 15  Swap meet, Oregon State 
Fairgrounds, Salem. 
 
March 
March 7- 8  Salem Roadster Show, Oregon 
State Fairgrounds, Salem 
  
March 20-22  Portland Roadster Show, 
Portland Expo Center 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rollin' Oldies General Meeting 
January 7, 2020 

 
The meeting was called to order by President 
Dave Faller.  The Pledge of Allegiance was 
made and birthdays and anniversaries were 
celebrated with song. 
 
Secretary’s report:  The minutes of the board 
and general meeting were accepted. 
 
Treasurers report:  Kate was absent so the 
report was given by Linda Meredith. 
 
Cruise master:  Tom was absent due to illness.  
A reminder was made by Dave Regarding the 
Winter Rod Show on the 17th and 18th.   
 
Web Masters report:  The web is coming along 
very well.  There is a member only section.  
You need a special pin to enter. 
 
Hospitality:  Linda Meredith reported that 
sympathy cards sent out to Karen Grant, Ted 
Hillary and Ray Weldon.  Get well cards sent to 
Ken and Larry McMackin, Gale Stogsdill and 
Lorna White. 
 
Membership:  Sheila reported that there were 
39 members in attendance. 
 
 

 

Friday Night Dinners at 5pm 

Jan 24   Friday dinner @ Cascade BBQ in 
Corvallis 5pm, 2575 NW Kings Blvd 
 
Jan 31   Friday dinner @ Ixtapa in 
Lebanon, 5pm 
 

 

 

 



 
  

Rollin’ Oldies Wiseguy Corner 

  

Rollin’ Oldies January Car of the Month 
Jim and Linda Stinson’s 1966 Impala 

 

The license plate for Jim's ‘66 Impala reads 
"Beez 66". There is a story behind that 
designation.  Our Daughter Brenda has the 
nickname "Bee".  She has a huge collection of 
bumble bee memorabilia, everything from 
sox to sunglasses.  Brenda owned the Impala 
before Jim did, so he gives her credit for a lot 
of the work on the motor and keeps the 
distinctive license plate in her honor.  Stop by 
the car at the next show and Jim even has a 
stuffed bumble bee that sits under the open 
hood and by request will sing "Be My Baby" 
for you. 

Historian report:  John Wood has written a 
history of the club.  He would like suggestions 
from the members on what they would like 
from him. 
 
New Business:  Dottie Andersen was given a 
gift from Linda Stinson for her service as the 
Historian for the club these past years.  Also 
Linda explain the 50/50 drawing and the 
brown bag raffle to the members. 
 
Carol Hood announced that the next Salem 
Council meeting will be on the 27th of 
January.  She brought up a contest that the 
members can work on.  It is collecting socks 
of all sizes for from February to December.  
Later in the year the members will decide 
what organization will receive them.  She 
approached the Street Masters regarding this 
idea and to see if they would like to compete 
with us.  They agreed it was a good idea.  Also 
the Street Masters will have a monthly cruise 
that we were invited to go on.  The first is to 
Sweet Home on January 14th.  In February to 
Monroe, March to Ball City, April to Spirit 
Mountain, and May to Newport. 
 
Our new member DJ was there with guest 
Peter Rocco. 
 
Linda Stinson’s car was chosen as Car of the 
Month. 
 
The meeting was adjourned by Dave Faller. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Secretary Lorna 
Sebastian. 
 
 

 

Rollin' Oldies Board Meeting Hosts 
 

Consider this an invitation for all Rollin' Oldies 
members to attend Board Meetings.  They 
take place the Tuesday before the regular 
meeting and are held at 6 PM at the home of 
a club member.  If you would like to host one 
of these meetings the August 25th meeting 
date is still open.  The host serves a light 
dessert after the meeting.  Please call Linda 
Stinson at 541 253 2714 if you would like to 
host the August meeting. 
 



 

 

 

 

  

Rollin' Oldies Board Meeting Hosts, 
continued 

 
January 28...................................Ruth and 
Don Hammer 
February 25.................................Tim and 
Mary Stockwell 
March 31.....................................Dave and Val 
Claussen 
April 28.......................................Kate Walter 
May 26........................................Tim and 
Mary Stockwell 
June 30....................................... Linda and 
Dave Faller 
July 28........................................Jim and Linda 
Stinson 
August 
25...................................________________ 
September 29.............................Sheila and 
Mike Peterson 
October 27..................................Linda and 
Dave Faller 
November 24..............................Ed and Dottie 
Andersen 
December 29...............................Carol Hood 
 
 

      
  
 
 

Three of the drawings are for an item 
donated by a specific member or members.  I 
remember clocks made from hub caps 
donated by Ed Andersen, wall hangings from 
Kate Walter or Linda Stinson and who can 
forget the huge autumn basket put together 
by Dottie Andersen.  I also recall the rubber 
chicken making its rounds.  Let's see if we can 
get the rubber chicken making its rounds 
again.   
 

If you have a special item to donate feel free 
to bring it to any meeting.  The more the 
merrier.   
 
January...............................50/50 Drawing 
February.............................Valentines Brown    
Bag                                                        
March.................................Don Hammer 
April...................................Easter Brown Bag 
May....................................Mother's Day   
Brown Bag 
June....................................Father's Day                                            
Brown Bag - Leon Walter 
July....................................._______________ 
August...............................Annual Picnic - No 
Drawing 
September..........................50/50 Drawing 
October..............................Halloween Brown 
Bag 
November..........................Linda 
Stinson/Lorna Sebastian 
December..........................Christmas Dinner - 
Table Decorations Drawing 
 
 
 
 

2020 Monthly Drawings 
 

The Rollin' Oldies have a drawing at each 
general meeting.  Long time members tell me 
that originally it was to raise money for office 
supplies and postage.  Email has reduced 
those expenses somewhat so now we just 
have the drawings because they are so much 
fun.   
  
Sometime the drawings are a 50/50 theme but 
more often they are what we call a "Brown Bag".  
Members anonymously bring an item to the 
meeting in a brown bag.  Five of the drawings 
have a theme like Valentine’s Day or Father's day.   



  January Birthdays  
Toni McMillen                  1 
Roberta Walter      2 
Sharon Pleu      8 
Jack Davis    16 
Leroy Garrettt                17 
Tracy Franell                18 
Ethel Gray    20 
Phyllis Smith                24 
Valerie Claussen   25 
Don Hammer                26 
Verle Steele    28 
Sheila Peterson   30 
 
 
January Anniversaries 
Mike and Lori Halsey  23 
 

February Birthdays 
Jan Wetzel      2 
Linda Stinson                12 
Al Allen    13 
Robert Bilyeu                15 
Ed Andersen                16 
Tom Humphrys   16 
Ted Hillary    17 
Donna DuPuis                18 
Junior Barker                27 
Steve Liles    27 
 
 
February Anniversaries 
(What, no anniversaries for Valentine’s Day? 
– Ed.) 
 



 

 
 

 
Sargent at Arms:  Verle Steele 

 

 
Web Master:  Don Hammer 

 

 
Hospitality:  Linda Meredith        541-570-1797 

 

 
Membership:  Sheila Peterson    541-619-9399 

 
Salem Council Rep:  Carol Hood 541-926-3467 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Lou Dupuis   541-207-3751   

7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR  97330  

lou.dupuis49@gmail.com  

 
 

Rollin’ Oldies Officers 

 
President:  Dave Faller         541-926-0098 
 

 
Vice President:  Carol Hood       541-926-3467 
  

 
Secretary:  Lorna Sebastian       541 791-3301 
 

 
Treasurer:  Kate Walter                541-928-3767 
 

 
Historian:  John Wood                 541-929-6936 

 

 
Cruise Master:  Tom Hinckley      541-926-6564 
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